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10th October 2023 

 
Dear Parents/Carers 
 
Our very good start to the term has continued, with students very calm, well behaved and 
focused. 
 
The term started with a very good set of GCSE results. In terms of student progress these are 
the best results that we have ever had. I would like to again congratulate our year 11 
students, who worked very hard.  I think that it is also crucial to recognise the hard work and 
professionalism of the staff that supported our year 11s; without them these results would not 
have been possible. 
 
Open Evening 
Our Open Evening took place on Thursday 28th September 2023.  The evening was very 
successful, with a large turnout of prospective parents. Our staff were very proud to 
demonstrate the excellence of Moat Community College, the curriculum, the pastoral care 
and wider school life.  
 
Mental Health Event 
We held an Information Event on Thursday 21st September on the importance of good mental 
health. Sessions were delivered by Local Authority representatives of the Educational 
Psychology Service and by school staff. We discussed how good mental health could be 
promoted in school, at home and in the community.  
In particular we discussed the danger of overuse of mobile phones and social media. We 
concluded that: 

• Parents should monitor mobile phone use, particularly social media use. 

• Students should not take their mobile phones into their bedrooms overnight. This can 
result in students having very poor sleep patterns. 

• We should all do as much as possible to educate students about on-line dangers and 
overuse of phones. 

There will be more events this school year on promoting good Mental Health and E-safety. 
We had an excellent attendance at the Information Event. However, if you were not able to 
attend you can watch a recording at Mental Health Parents.mp4 
 
Parents’ Evenings  
We are always happy to welcome our parents into school. Attendances at Parents’ Evenings 
are always excellent. 
We would like to give you some advance notice of the dates of our Parents’ Evenings for this 
year: 
  Year 8  30th November 
 Year 11  20th December 

Year 10  18th January 
Year 7  8th February 
Year 9  7th March 
Year 11  21st March (Online event) 

 
 
 
 
 
 

https://eur01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fmoatcommunitycollege-my.sharepoint.com%2F%3Av%3A%2Fg%2Fpersonal%2Fdpatel_moat_leicester_sch_uk%2FEVrDl26pfaJLgRjpuU5HqKIBjs7hxa8F-80MNkLxC9RRcg&data=05%7C01%7Cbkilleen%40moat.leicester.sch.uk%7C4f94a0a1aa614edf1b9908dbc4d35ef9%7C6dad5841ce59494b936698b71cba919c%7C0%7C0%7C638320184333878953%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C7000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=i%2FjvEv5Quuzso4p7dlX1vz8wci5Sbf2JqDEqV%2FIIuxo%3D&reserved=0
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Calendar for the Year Ahead 
The calendar showing our holiday pattern for the year ahead can be viewed via this link: 
https://moat.leicester.sch.uk/termdates 
 
I would like to draw your attention to two closure days that fall ‘within term time’: 

• Monday 27th November 

• Wednesday 10th April or Thursday 11th April – School will be closed on one of these 
dates, depending on when Eid falls. Parents will be notified the evening before. 

 
Behaviour Policy 
As you are aware excellent student behaviour is essential in school to create a calm and safe 
environment in which students can learn and be happy. To support this the school has 
developed a behaviour policy over many years, which we use consistently. I would like to 
thank you all for your support in this matter. A copy of the behaviour policy can be viewed via 
this link: 
https://moat.leicester.sch.uk/about-us/policies-and-procedures 
 
 
Period 7 
We will again be delivering period 7 for our year 11s starting on Monday 9th October. We 
used this strategy last year to help prepare our students for their Key Stage 4 exams. We feel 
that it contributed to our very good exam results. I would like to thank all of the Moat staff that 
volunteer to deliver the extra daily lesson to year 11. 
 
Thank you, as always, for your support of the college. If you have any questions or concerns, 
please contact me via the school office. 
 
Yours sincerely 

 

 

 

 

 

Mr B Killeen  
  
Mr B Killeen  
Principal  
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